	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 10th December 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Daragh McLoughlin, Guy Livingston,

                  Allan Staerck, Noel Gregory,  Stuart Briggs, Dave Bowell, Gavin Norman.              
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Kevin Harte, Clive Greening, John Bandey, Lee Burdett.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	Matters Arising :

a/ New roadside sign still awaiting Mystic Signs. Julian will talk to them

b/ The RBS grant application has been submitted.

c/ Letter sent to LC regarding kitchen left in mess. Will Thrower has apologised and will ensure any

future bookings are made aware to clean up. There were further issues after another LC booking

and this will be discussed at next LC meeting.

d/ Julian has approached Round Table for possible grant

e/ The flyer for 10’s tournament is in hand. Allan will contact Chris Burton to try and reserve date.

f/ Club needs on new website has been provided to Tom.

4. Correspondence :
	Julian Hussey

Julian Hussey

Allan Staerck

	a/ The D/Wilts huddle meeting clashed with this meeting. They have been asked to avoid our meeting.

b/ Submission made to D/Wilts regarding our spending projects for possible D/W grants.

c/ Clubhouse has been booked for touring side on April 27th and 10’s tournaments August 18th 2019.

d/ Nathan Herbert has asked if club would open bar for Friday 1st February for first 6 Nations game.

     It was agreed for Stuart to place advert in paper to say club will be open for all 6 Nations games.


	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £3901.00. He has also now received a payment of £3,500 from Morrisons via Noel. As Barclays bank are closing in town he has applied for a debit card and is also setting up internet banking. Payments can be still made into Post Office.

He asked if juniors carry a float and asked that they keep a record of their payments for accounts.

Noel said the debit card would help with buying food from Morrisons/Brakes but they are also trying to set up accounts with them for monthly bills.

It was suggested that Jesse Johnson apply to D/W for full repayment of all coaching courses and Stuart Briggs suggested putting some club funds into premium Bonds. The treasure said this may be difficult for a club to apply as we currently have £5,000 of bonds but they had to held in his name, but he will check. Suggested Peter to discuss club options with a financial adviser.

VP Report :
Peter said he has received £3,550 so far from 55 VP’s. Currently this about 12 down on last year but he will continue to contact people. He needs to find a caterer for the VP lunch next March.
	

	Fixtures :

 No report, but his weekends game has been confirmed by Kevin
Team Manager Report :

Guy reported they were let down by players last weekend and travelled with 14 players as three did not turn up for bus. They finished with 13 players but put in a tremendous performance with forwards out scrummaging opposition and threes tackling well. It was noted the effort certain players put into club in travelling to away games and that they should be rewarded with first selection for home games. He said match fees were coming in and these were covering cost of home food.


	

	8a. Captains Report :

Daragh said training was dropping off and they were looking at having just a mainly Thursday night training. The team had played a lot of away games and the second half of the season should be better.

9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said a party from France will attend the club March 2nd for three days to see how our club functions. He proposed we put on an evening event after first team game on Saturday, possibly a race night. He would look for B&B at Tiger or Weatherspoons, which the club should pay for as they did for us in France. They will attend junior Sunday morning matches and leave on Monday.

The touring players are starting to pay into club for tour fees, some monthly others all up front.

Colts :

Julian said Toby James has had to stand down as coach but himself and Tim Farrell have taking over. They have played two games using 22 players losing one but beating Weymouth in an excellent match.


	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he would help with equipment for race night.

The London team Wandsworth have asked to tour on weekend April 27th. He is proposing a 2.00pm KO to ensure we avoid the club party booking that evening by Tom Gamwell. Suggested we have a BBQ.

He has purchased  6 nations flags at a cost of £15.

Grounds Maintenance :

The floodlight posts are leaning slightly towards road and Russell Smith is looking to straighten any that is needed and will check for post foundations.

12. Core Values :  Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Simon Peck has ongoing review.
b/ School Liaison : Contacts are ongoing within the local schools.
c/ Coaching          : Course held last week in house covering Game Changes held by D/W coach.
d/ Publicity           : Good reports still going into papers. Will look at 6 Nations advert.
e/ Volunteers       : Generally coverage is good in most areas. Always looking for more help. Julian

                                     thanked Dave Bolwell for help on Business Group.

f/ Dev, Plan           : New Business Group has submitted following proposed plans.

                                1/ Strategy meeting held with kitchen helpers to decide needs. Will submit a plan 

                                     and costings in new year.

                                2/ Plan for advertising boards will be put  to LC on Dec. 18th. Layout is being 

                                    prepared for boards and dugouts and it is hopeful would be implemented next

                                    season

.


	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Allan submitted a new club tie design showing 50 years with an added thin gold line. This was 

     agreed and he will order 100 senior and 50 junior ties. 

No further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm

Next meeting Monday 14th January 2019

Julian Hussey

Chairman


	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


